VAC Personnel Committee Meeting

Date: 18 Jan. 2024

The in-person meeting opened at 1300 hours at the Ross-Pearson VFW Post, 922 7th St., Rockford IL 61104. 
In attendance: VAC Superintendent Jesus Perriera; Admin. Coordinator Nancy Clark; Chairperson Terrell Lewis; Pres. Dave Davis; VFW Junior Vice Commander; Fernando Delgado; and VAC Admin. Asst. Margaret Downing.

Per Jesus, after some discussion about 7th St. having no executive (committee) board (we are under the jurisdiction of the Winnebago County Board).  

Jesus explained, “The committee, not delegates, act as a commission.”
There was discussion about the investing of authority and that committees have to act as a commission and that the Ross-Pearson VFW does not have an executive board. 
Additionally talk included clarification of “protected classes of employees…that they are based on performance, not age. There are rights “to terminate” or discharge and some changes to personnel committee policies may need to be recommended.

Terrell noted he does not believe “the commission has or wants that authority.”

It was agreed that there seemed to be some confusion on items being discussed and that we are currently not in compliance and have 60 days to “update our policies” in reference to vacation credit and discrepancies.”
Sick leave and “PTO time,” and some terminology currently listed could be clarified better per Terrell Lewis.

It was also mentioned that “We are a social services organization and a certain skill set among employees is needed.”

Following the “chain of command” on situations is important and Terrell noted that, “We need to Superintendent Perriera first and work through him.”

Dave Davis pointed out also that, “We should refer to the VACWC first, not the County.” 
Jesus wants a discussion on the “behavior issue” to be addressed, including suggestions with the goal of defining better provision of veteran assistance and services to our clients.

Terrell recommended approval that Jesus make changes for Draft III of the by-laws and Nancy suggested a special meeting be held at 1730 at the Post on Wed., Jan. 24 at 7th St. which was agreed upon.
It was unanimously decided among attendees that a special meeting needed to be scheduled and Wed., Jan. 24 at the VFW was decided upon to discuss emergency assistance policies and procedures at the next meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 1415 hours.
